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I am writing to oppose the proposed CrR 4.11 and CrRLJ 4.11, for all of the reasons expressed by
Judges Angelle Gerl and Jim Rogers.  The judges highlight a number of problems with the proposed
rules, not the least of which is its lack of clarity regarding remote proceedings, failure to permit

notice via 20th century technologies like email (or text), failure to address actual notice by signature
of the defendant, and conflict with CrR/CrRLJ 3.3(f)(1) and 3.4.  Additionally, the rule’s proponents
focus on the need of defense counsel to avoid violating the Rules of Professional Conduct by
representing whether they provided their client with notice of the required court appearance.  As
the judges point out, this concern is itself unfounded.
 
The Supreme Court should not adopt the proposed rules.
 
Respectfully,

Jennifer Joseph (she/her)

Senior Deputy Prosecuting Attorney
WAPA Appellate Resource Attorney
King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office
516 3rd Avenue | Seattle | WA | 98104
Office: (206) 477-9530
Email: jennifer.joseph@kingcounty.gov
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